

BRANDEIS UNIVERSITY
WALTHAM, MASSACHUSETTS 02154

PHILIP W. LOWN SCHOOL
OF NEAR EASTERN AND JUDAIC STUDIES

DEPARTMENT OF
NEAR EASTERN AND JUDAIC STUDIES

617-647-2647

ilen jaszen Ak. 2301 jeg

August 20, 1976

President Norman Lamm Yeshiva University Amsterdam Avenue and 185th Street New York, N. Y. 10033

Dear Norman:

The news of your elevation to the presidency of Yeshiva University reached me in Jerusalem on the eve of Tisha B'Av. Though it was not an appropriate day for rejoicing, I could not suppress my delight and pleasure in the knowledge that you have reached a position of supreme importance and that Yeshiva University has chosen the best possible man for its president. If being happy on the Day of Lamentation was a sin, I ask you to impose upon me the appropriate penance.

Seriously, there is no way in which I can fully express my pleasure both for you and the institution. With all your friends I rejoice in the recognition which has come to you, even while feeling deeply the burden of responsibility that you have assumed. What matters most is the assurance that one of our most important institutions has been guaranteed many years of effective leadership.

June and I wish you every happiness in your new work and the deepest of personal fulfillment. We are almost reluctant to pray for your success since that is so certain that our prayer might fall into the category of tefilat shaw. With the learning, high ability, profound dedication and general good sense that you bring to your presidency, we are certain that Yeshiva University is now entering a new and glorious period.

With warmest regards to you and Mindy,

2 My 2 0200 /2, E, E/ 15 PINS 1.

Yours, as ever

Marvin Fox

Professor of Jewish Philosophy

Chairman